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The Common at Sinnott Farm, Inc. (CSF)
Executive Board Meeting

August 27th, 2019
6:00 p.m.

MINUTES

In Attendance:
Syed Hussain, President 



Deanne Lawrence, Vice President




Lisa Terlecky, Treasurer



Michael Comperatore, Secretary
Lesia Comperatore, Director
Chris Weiland, Vision Management
Absent:

None.

Homeowners Present:  None.
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by President, Syed Hussain, at 6:03 pm.
Homeowner Comment:  none. 
Minutes:  The minutes from June were approved unanimously and immediately posted to the CSF website.  
Financial Report

Lisa stated that we are currently right on budget through the July reported

expenditures. We are over budget for our roadway repair due to repairs required for Arrowwood Lane.
Manager’s Report
Irrigation:  There have been no complaints from homeowners regarding irrigation. There were no reports of sprinklers spraying into the roads or areas not being irrigated.
Stump Removal:  SJN gave a quote of $300 for the removal of the stumps at the cul-de-sac near 82 Arrowwood. Lisa proactively worked with a few other homeowners on Arrowwood Ln. to remove the stumps. The Board expressed their profound thank you to Lisa and Edith Ann Thompson on AW for their hard work.
LED Replacement Bulbs for Streetlights:  It appears as though our streetlight bulbs have been replaced with LEDs, as seen by the change in brightness.  Lesia spoke to Eversource; they were not able to confirm the change in bulbs but did say that the supply charge change was indicative of LED lights.
Brush Hogging:  Brush hogging around the pond area was completed about three weeks ago when the area was dry.
Walkabout:  The reminder and thank you letters have been completed and will be sent out soon.

Pavement Repair:  The catch basin and road repairs on Arrowwood are completed.  There were some questions on the asphalt cutting and the crack sealing of those cuts.  When asphalt is cut for a repair, it is normal for a cut mark to be left on the roadway.  This does not affect the structural integrity of the road.  When Timothy is crack sealed, all of the new catch basins that have been installed over the past few years should also be sealed to prevent water from getting between them and the curb.  

Service Requests:  None.
Correspondence Report 
82AW, received regarding the removal of stumps on the cul-de-sac near the homeowner. Lisa agreed to follow up with homeowners to see if she can help without cost to the association.

15TL, received regarding a downed tree from the common area that fell on the homeowner’s property.  The Board was asked to consider reimbursing the costs of removing the downed tree.  The Board concluded that the association was not at fault and declined to reimburse the homeowner.  

33QR, sent regarding increased traffic to the house and running a home business.  Received regarding the homeowner’s neighbor dumping grass clippings in the wood line near the pond and close to the property line.  

8SH, sent to homeowner regarding expectations of pet ownership after an incident where the dogs were unleashed outside.

14SH, sent to homeowner regarding approval before beginning roof replacement. 

8SH, 7SB, 22SB, 23SB, 14SH, 36QR, letters were sent to homeowners regarding signage for roofing contractor as well as a reminder that alteration requests must be approved before work can begin.

20TL, received an alternation request to repair the homeowner’s siding.


8SH, received an alteration request to replace the homeowner’s roof.

Committee Reports

Beautification:  no updates.

Covenant:  the alteration requests from 20TL and 8SH were approved. The Board has requested that the committee review our late fee fines policy and to also ensure that letters from the Walk-About were distributed.

Welcome:  no updates. 
Rules Amendments

Chris provided the Board with a copy of the proposed rules amendments for their review.  A motion was put forth to adopt the new rules.  Homeowners will be provided with a copy of the final amended rules.

On June 13, 2019, the association’s manager sent a notice of tonight’s meeting, together with a copy of the proposed rules amendments, to all homeowners, as stated in the Proof of Notice dated June 13, 2019, and signed by Chris Weiland.  A copy of the Proof of Notice is attached hereto.  


After considering any comments submitted by the homeowners, Syed Hussain moved that the Board adopt the new rules (sections 1.5 and 3.1), a copy of which is attached hereto.  Michael Comperatore seconded the motion.  After discussion, the board members voted unanimously in favor of the motion, which shall be adopted October 1st, 2019.   
Adoption of the Collection/Foreclosure Policy


Chris provided the Board with a copy of the proposed collection/foreclosure policy for their review.  
On June 13, 2019, the association’s manager sent a notice of tonight’s meeting, together with a copy of the proposed standard foreclosure policy, to all homeowners, as stated in the Proof of Notice dated June 13, 2019, and signed by Chris Weiland.  A copy of the Proof of Notice is attached hereto.  


After considering any comments submitted by the homeowners, Lisa Terlecky moved that the Board adopt the standard foreclosure policy, a copy of which is attached hereto.  Deanne Lawrence seconded the motion.  After discussion, the board members voted unanimously in favor of the motion, which shall be adopted October 1st, 2019.   
Budget, Capital Expenditure Plan, & Road Repavement Plan
Syed distributed a copy of the 2019 approved budget along with the working capital expenditure plan. The Board discussed the importance of performing due diligence in preparing the budget for 2020 as well as reviewing and analyzing the capital expenditure plan. Due to the great deal of work that needs to be conducted, the Board agreed to meet during a separate session to further discuss road repavement plans and to complete the 2020 budget.
Lesia provided an update regarding our source for electricity.  Eversource’s rate has dropped from 11.596c to 7.22c per kilowatt hour.  This is lower than the comparative rates Lesia was able to shop for, and happened spontaneously.  Lesia will follow up with Eversource to find out why the rate changed.    
Common Area Woods Maintenance 


Unless a homeowner notifies the association that there is a dead or decaying tree on the common property, the association is not at fault for the fallen tree.  It is the resident’s responsibility to notify the association if there is an issue and to have it reported in a timely fashion.
CSF Picnic

The association picnic will be held on Saturday, September 21st from 2:00p – 5:00p. Signs will be displayed as well as reminders in the Fall Newsletters and online website. Board members have volunteered to contribute what they can.
Next Meeting:  The next meeting is on September 24th, 2019 at 6:00 p.m. at the Bloomfield Police Department.
Homeowner Comment Period 2:  None.  
Executive Session:  The Board went into executive session at 8:09 p.m. and concluded executive session at 8:12 p.m.
The meeting was adjourned with a motion that passed unanimously at 8:12 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Michael Comperatore
Secretary


